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morning ladies and gentlemen I'm dr.                                            
Randy white back with you today I'm glad                                        
missed I'm glad to be with you missed                                           
some days last week out traveling and                                           
I'm glad to be back and glad that you                                           
are back with us as well they'll take                                           
your biblical theological worldview                                             
questions here in the studio today and I                                        
just noticed when the camera came on I                                          
don't have a African violet I said it in                                        
the other room go get me the African                                            
violet we got to be fixed up here we                                            
can't have a program with no African                                            
violet because you don't need a reason                                          
to live you need an African violet and                                          
normally we have it under the grow                                              
lights out here but I decided while I                                           
was gone last week I'd said it under the                                        
here we go how's it looking I put it in                                         
real daylight any little blooms in there                                        
yet I need to put my glasses on for that                                        
we'll check that out hey speaking of                                            
glasses did you know that dispensational                                        
publishing now sells reading glasses I                                          
think they're two bucks that's a pretty                                         
good knowing there little plastic ones                                          
like this you know but two bucks                                                
you know why dispensational publishing                                          
sells glasses because it was easier for                                         
me to buy him by the case where I'd                                             
always have a pair and I just will make                                         
the good cheap price good for you so go                                         
to DPH get some glasses let's come in to                                        
first of all a question that has come to                                        
us from Manuel in San Antonio and the                                           
question has to do with Ephesians                                               
chapter 1 verses 12 through 14 and he                                           
would like me to explain the we who ye                                          
our inheritance and redemption of                                               
Ephesians 1 12 through 14                                                       
who's we who's who who's ye who's our                                           
whose inheritance whose redemption                                              
what is redemption it's a good question                                         
so let's take a quick look at those                                             
verses because they're that really again                                        
pretty important issues and topics that                                         
we should be to the praise of his glory                                         
who first trusted in Christ I think                                             
that the we and the who is the same                                             
person or the same it's plural so same                                          
group of people so that we who first                                            
trusted in Christ should be to the                                              
praise of his glory as a matter of fact                                         
let's check the Greek here for to be us                                         
to the praise of his glory                                                      
the ones who those who have for trusted                                         
in Christ who first trusted in Christ                                           



okay now that one is I think so                                                 
fundamental in understanding the book of                                        
Ephesians when you read the book of                                             
Ephesians as we talked about many times                                         
we look at it and say hey there's we and                                        
there's you must be two different groups                                        
of people and here it uses the we and                                           
we're trying to figure out who the we                                           
are if we've gone through verses three                                          
through 12 we we us us who are you                                              
talking about you got a mouse in your                                           
pocket what's up so we searched the                                             
scriptures to see now most preachers                                            
will want to say well we are the                                                
Ephesians of course but here's the                                              
ringer we who first trusted in Christ                                           
are the Ephesians those who first                                               
trusted in Christ actually they're                                              
johnny-come-lately they didn't first                                            
trust in Christ there were a lot of                                             
people who trusted in Christ prior to                                           
that so who were they well you go back                                          
to the Jewish people and it was the Jews                                        
who first trusted in Christ                                                     
now they trusted in Christ in a kingdom                                         
manner they trusted that Jesus was the                                          
Christ they they believed that Jesus was                                        
their Messiah this is the we who first                                          
trusted in Christ is the Jewish people                                          
so we the Jews should be to the praise                                          
of his glory actually that's the reason                                         
that the Jewish people were made one of                                         
the reasons that the Jewish people were                                         
made they were also made to bring forth                                         
the Messiah but they were created to                                            
they were a Chosen People a royal                                               
priesthood a holy nation to be to the                                           
praise of his glory so we the Jewish                                            
people that we should be to the praise                                          
of his glory we who first trusted Christ                                        
in whom ye also trusted is ye the same                                          
as we not in any language that I've ever                                        
studied                                                                         
if pronouns mean anything then you have                                         
to say there's a different group of                                             
people here so there's one people to the                                        
praise of his glory who first trusted                                           
Christ there's another group of people                                          
who also trusted trusted win after that                                         
ye heard the word of truth the gospel of                                        
your salvation in whom also after that                                          
ye believed ye were sealed with that                                            
holy spirit of promise I think here he's                                        
talking about the Gentiles the Ephesians                                        
and especially the Ephesians among the                                          
Gentiles excuse me the Gentiles among                                           
the Ephesians and he's saying hey we the                                        
Jewish people to the praise of his glory                                        
first trusted in Messiah you also                                               
trusted in Messiah you trusted in the                                           
Messiah when you heard the word of truth                                        
the gospel of your salvation you came                                           



into Christ in a different way remember                                         
Romans 16 he talks about Andronicus and                                         
Junia s' who were in Christ before me                                           
this is Paul speaking here they trusted                                         
in Christ in a different manner they                                            
were in Christ in a different manner                                            
than you and I today are in Christ we're                                        
in Christ after the manner of Paul after                                        
the pattern of Paul they were not in                                            
Christ after the pattern of Paul they                                           
were in Christ after the pattern of the                                         
law and the prophets and the and the                                            
Apostles so you Ephesians also you                                              
trusted after that ye heard the word of                                         
truth the gospel of your salvation in                                           
whom also ye believed that is in Christ                                         
whom you all                                                                    
so believed ye were sealed with the holy                                        
spirit of promise now if we're correct                                          
here that this is referring to the                                              
Gentiles that would be us                                                       
specifically here to the to the Ephesian                                        
Gentiles then the thing that we have of                                         
the Holy Spirit is to be sealed in the                                          
spirit a couple of weeks ago I preached                                         
about being sealed with the with the                                            
sign of God on your forehead in the book                                        
of Revelation 144,000 here's a group                                            
that is sealed in the spirit spiritually                                        
they are secure so you were sealed in                                           
the spirit which is the earnest                                                 
downpayment of our inheritance now I                                            
think using normal rules of language you                                        
would have to say that our goes back up                                         
to the we we us our so the the sealing                                          
of the Gentiles in the Holy Spirit is                                           
the downpayment of our inheritance until                                        
that is somebody doesn't have their                                             
inheritance yet but there's a seal of                                           
that what is that seal the seal for the                                         
Jewish people today who do not have                                             
their inheritance and they're the only                                          
people getting an inheritance you and I                                         
have a gift a gift is not an inheritance                                        
and they do have an inheritance but they                                        
don't have it well I guess I guess God's                                        
given up on us I guess God's not gonna                                          
give it I guess he's not gonna do it I                                          
guess he's not gonna come through ah                                            
wait a minute                                                                   
I see that God is at work in the world                                          
today I read the book of Romans I                                               
understand that there is a temporary                                            
blindness that is going to go away when                                         
the fullness of the Gentiles come in so                                         
when the Jew looks to the believing                                             
Christian and says hey look what God has                                        
done for them looks to the Gentile                                              
believer and says look what God has done                                        
for them he is able to say that is proof                                        
that God is not dead that is proof that                                         
God is alive and well in the world today                                        



that is proof that God is doing                                                 
something in the                                                                
world today and so that's the down                                              
payments of our inheritance until the                                           
redemption of the purchased possession                                          
what's what's the purchase possession                                           
it's the nation of Israel which was                                             
bought back redeemed even though it was                                         
created it was the the the creation was                                         
made and belonged to God but it turned                                          
it when it's my own way it went astray                                          
and the Lord was able by his blood to                                           
come and buy back the redeemed                                                  
possession which is the nation of Israel                                        
unto the praise of his glory going right                                        
back up here that we who should be to                                           
the praise of his glory so the question                                         
here that comes again from men well how                                         
would you explain the words in capital                                          
letters we that's the Jews who believed                                         
first that's also the Jews ye the                                               
Gentiles our the Jews inheritance that's                                        
the kingdom Redemption is the purchasing                                        
back of the Jewish nation I think that                                          
as you go through the book of Ephesians                                         
those words especially in Chapter 1 if                                          
if let's go say to chapter 1 verse 14                                           
and start in verse 3 to go to through                                           
verse 14 and it is absolutely essential                                         
to nail down every one of those pronouns                                        
and that's exactly what Manuel's working                                        
on there I appreciate that thank you                                            
let's go to a question from Gary and the                                        
question is will there be anyone added                                          
to the body of Christ after the rapture                                         
I know that there will be people                                                
converted during the tribulation okay                                           
I'm going to make a definition here that                                        
we should question but I'm gonna go                                             
ahead and define it here for us the body                                        
of Christ the body of Christ is what                                            
let's call the body of Christ                                                   
those who are who are under the pattern                                         
of Paul those who are saved by grace                                            
through faith not of works beginning                                            
with Paul as the prototype as he says in                                        
first Timothy chapter 3 chapter 1 verses                                        
15 16 right in that area so let's let's                                         
call that the body of Christ okay so                                            
Pauline believers if you will now will                                          
there be anyone added to that group of                                          
those who are saved according to the                                            
Pauline pattern that's biblical language                                        
they're saved according to the Pauline                                          
pattern will there be any of those after                                        
the rapture I don't think so I think                                            
that this came in a in a manner in which                                        
this this period in which we're in                                              
dispensation we would call it came as a                                         
mystery we were not expecting it we                                             
could not have predicted it we cannot                                           
trace it back into the pages of the Old                                         



Testament Scriptures or into the Gospels                                        
and so we come to it and we say here is                                         
this mystery given and the one thing we                                         
know about this mystery is that it is                                           
going to end mysteriously - and that is                                         
in a great snatching up in which it will                                        
be taken away I think that this period                                          
only it begins with Paul and it ends                                            
with the rapture and so defining the                                            
body of Christ as we have only those                                            
people during that time period are added                                        
to the body of Christ only those people                                         
are saved in the in the pattern of Paul                                         
that means after the rapture there will                                         
be nobody else who is saved in that way                                         
there will be no one else added to the                                          
body of Christ                                                                  
it is completely a a different thing                                            
there so what about those then Gary                                             
mentions those who are converted during                                         
the days of the tribulation well                                                
converted that is with the turning is                                           
what the word converted me                                                      
there's there's there's a change there's                                        
a there's a change of thinking there's a                                        
repentance there's a change of behavior                                         
now they will be added to to something                                          
they'll be added maybe maybe I think we                                         
could even say in Christ because again                                          
as we talked earlier about Andronicus                                           
and Junia swear in Christ before me and                                         
so we've got these future who are in                                            
Christ in a different way they are safe                                         
in Jesus for the ultimate of eternity                                           
when they get there now yesterday I I                                           
preached on the book of Revelation as                                           
you know chapter seven and really put a                                         
couple of sermons trying to tie some of                                         
it together on who is going to be able                                          
to stand withstand survived the day of                                          
the Lord and the answer in Chapter seven                                        
is two groups of people one is the                                              
144,000 they're going to be able to                                             
withstand all the way through alive with                                        
no harm no physical harm but the other                                          
the other group is a group of I believe                                         
they're Jews who are saved out of the                                           
tribulation that is the tribulation is                                          
now ended and through all that they                                             
stand before the throne the throne of                                           
God which I believe is talking about the                                        
throne of God on earth during the                                               
Millennium they come and make it through                                        
now they were let's use the word saved                                          
they were saved from eternal destruction                                        
they were saved not necessarily from                                            
death only the hundred and forty-four                                           
thousand were guaranteed that they were                                         
saved it to inherit the kingdom that had                                        
been prepared before the foundations of                                         
the world well done good and faithful                                           
servant enter into the joy of your                                              



master they come into that every tear is                                        
wiped away they are able to have plenty                                         
to eat and plenty to drink they are                                             
finally in the paradise the kingdom but                                         
we are looking forward to that the world                                        
is                                                                              
looking forward to that there's excuse                                          
me such a need for today so are those                                           
people converted as we would use the                                            
term in common evangelical terms like we                                        
are today                                                                       
Lord Jesus I recognize that you have                                            
paid the price on the cross and you're                                          
offering a gift and I freely receive                                            
this gift not of anything of my own do I                                        
bring but simply did I cross I cling by                                         
grace through faith I don't think how                                           
are they come to Christ in a different                                          
way and that is they come to Christ                                             
through what remains after this mystery                                         
age is taken up and what remains is the                                         
continuation of the law this is                                                 
something in dispensationalism but a lot                                        
of dispensationalists I think forget and                                        
that is the age of the law did not end                                          
that the age of the law was put on hold                                         
and so the law comes back into effect                                           
and when it comes back into effect the                                          
way to be right with God is through the                                         
law and that is how they will come I                                            
appreciate the question there Gary thank                                        
you a question from Michael did up you                                          
know before I get into the question you                                         
know I ought to just stop and give a                                            
little advertisement here shouldn't I                                           
because this is Monday and you still                                            
have time to get the memorial week sale                                         
20 to 50 percent off you can just click                                         
right there and you know all theirs go                                          
down to the bottom there's three pages                                          
worth of books there that are on sale                                           
and some of them are just pretty good                                           
sales and you don't want to miss on some                                        
of those pretty good sales look there's                                         
a hard back old Scofield Bible for 20                                           
$1.24 and or if the large if if you're                                          
like me and leave the large prints                                              
they're $39.99 or you can get the small                                         
print and for two bucks                                                         
Adam hero glasses come out cheaper in                                           
the end right so                                                                
that Memorial week sale is still on I                                           
don't know if it's gonna last into                                              
tomorrow but it's still on in my last in                                        
tomorrow I haven't decided yet                                                  
but we'll see about that now let's get                                          
to Michael's question did Paul write to                                         
any church that was strictly Gentile or                                         
were they all Jew and Gentile mixed okay                                        
this is one that would would some would                                         
disagree with me but let's I tell you                                           
what let's take a look see if I can pull                                        



this up on the screen for you and okay                                          
it's a little bit small but maybe you                                           
can see it there I pulled up the table                                          
of contents so the church at Rome was                                           
mixed in fact I think largely Jewish the                                        
church at Corinth two letters mixed I                                           
think largely Jewish the church at                                              
Galatia I think though we would want to                                         
say Gentile and yet he talks about you                                          
know going so quickly back into bondage                                         
but that bondage is probably to the weak                                        
and beggarly elements of this world the                                         
paganism that they lived in the problem                                         
with the church at Galatia was Jewish                                           
people who rejected the Messiah coming                                          
in actually that may not be totally                                             
accurate that maybe they didn't reject                                          
the Messiah I think they probably                                               
accepted the Messiah they rejected the                                          
dispensation of grace for the Gentiles                                          
so they were Messianic believers if you                                         
will they were of Peters group and yet                                          
they rejected the idea that the the                                             
Galatians could be saved by grace                                               
through faith I think in the book of                                            
Galatians or to the church at Galatia                                           
that that is                                                                    
largely Gentile and it's about the the                                          
issues that the Gentiles were having                                            
with pseudo brothers who were coming                                            
from the Apostolic group who didn't                                             
understand that is to say they were                                             
coming from Protestantism and mainline                                          
evangelicalism and they were trying to                                          
poison the liberty of these Galatians so                                        
Galatians we had possibility there                                              
Ephesians we've already talked about                                            
that that definitely is a mixture there                                         
the church at Philippi it's been a long                                         
time since I've done a verse by verse                                           
study of the book of Philippians but I                                          
do know from the book of Acts that he                                           
goes to Philippi he goes into the                                               
synagogue's I would expect that we would                                        
see a lot of Jewish issues there the                                            
church at Colossae I kind of almost same                                        
with the Philippians I'm going to guess                                         
a lot of Jews there that one is worthy                                          
of research that we should look into the                                        
church at Thessalonica definitely                                               
started in the synagogue and was one of                                         
his earlier writings and so we expect                                           
there to be a lot of Jews in that one                                           
and then he gets into individual letters                                        
Timothy being a Jew would have a lot of                                         
Judaism                                                                         
Titus being a Gentile and Philemon Titus                                        
and Philemon we probably would expect a                                         
mostly Gentile things there again all of                                        
that worthy of a little assumption and                                          
the questioning some of those                                                   
assumptions so the question did Paul                                            



write it to any church that was strictly                                        
Gentile or were they all Jews and                                               
Gentiles mix the church at Galatia again                                        
was Jews and Gentiles mixed but but he                                          
was writing about hey your your your                                            
Jews have come with the wrong message                                           
inside and infiltrated this church and                                          
it's confusing the church so I think                                            
yeah I think I'm gonna I'm gonna stick                                          
right now with only the Church of of                                            
Galatia and therefore the letter to the                                         
Galatians and even at that we should                                            
even though I've just studied through                                           
that book for 25 weeks or so we should                                          
take a look at that and to figure that                                          
out there okay our Q&amp;A app is not right                                     
right so I'm going to go to Facebook I                                          
excuse me I'm going to go to youtube                                            
first of all and see what questions you                                         
have here in YouTube and let me start at                                        
the top here good to see all you                                                
familiar names here watching with us                                            
today                                                                           
let's see Tony what are the top                                                 
questions a pastoral candidate should                                           
ask when considering a particular church                                        
that's interesting because I have an                                            
article on what churches should ask of                                          
pastoral candidates but I've never                                              
written one on what a pastoral candidate                                        
should ask when considering a particular                                        
church so let me put my thinking cap on                                         
here and go from 30 years of pastoral                                           
experience and see what should you ask I                                        
would certainly want to know what kind                                          
of church government's the church has I                                         
wouldn't necessarily go just by what                                            
they say                                                                        
I would I would want to sniff into that                                         
just a little bit for example if they                                           
say we're Congregational Church then I                                          
want to know okay how congregational are                                        
you do do do you allow the pastor to                                            
make any any day-to-day decisions or                                            
does everything go to the church in a                                           
business meeting or have you actually                                           
congregationally given up the authority                                         
of the Congress                                                                 
to a group of elders or to the Deacons                                          
what's what's our decisions really made                                         
I would want to know that not                                                   
necessarily because I'll say this one                                           
rule gingerly not necessarily because                                           
there's a right or a biblical way of                                            
doing Church but because each one of us                                         
have personalities and I would want to                                          
look at that and I would want to say                                            
okay does that personality fit me years                                         
ago I was invited called specifically                                           
saying we are looking for a pastor we                                           
really would like to have your resume I                                         
promise it is going to be at the top of                                         



the list we will be considering it                                              
strongly it was a very nice church a                                            
large church and a prominent church and                                         
I said well let me let me look at it                                            
take take take a gander and so I went to                                        
their website I looked through and I                                            
called them back and about two hours                                            
maybe and I said I'm not your guy and it                                        
all had to do with the fact that that                                           
particular so-called Baptist Church had                                         
a group of elders which had total                                               
control and this particular group had I                                         
think seven seven men as the elders and                                         
they had the authority to dismiss the                                           
pastor with no no going before the                                              
congregation for any reason and I know                                          
myself well enough to know that I can                                           
make seven people mad in about 22                                               
minutes and so I would be out on the                                            
street without a job so I prefer to say                                         
let's take that before the congregation                                         
and let the congregation decide a little                                        
bigger body there that was a kind of a                                          
personal issue but you know you're going                                        
to be the pastor so dig in to do they                                           
have a leadership style or governance                                           
style that fits my personality and                                              
that's what I am able to do if not gonna                                        
be constantly butting heads and life is                                         
too short for that go to a place where                                          
you're not constantly butting heads I                                           
would want to know some of the issues                                           
theologically but I would take it with a                                        
grain of salt in most cases so maybe I                                          
find out there are some Calvinism in                                            
this church I know I'm not a Calvinist                                          
so I would want to know are they                                                
Calvinists because the last pastor lean                                         
that way because they they're in                                                
Kentucky because that they you know they                                        
just they read a book and they think                                            
that and so really what I want to know                                          
is are they teachable Calvinists if                                             
they're teachable Calvinists I'd go I                                           
I'd go at it unless there were seven                                            
elders which I'd make Madden 18 minutes                                         
but that's okay they seem to be                                                 
teachable now if I find out you know                                            
there's a majority of professors from                                           
the seminary or retired pastors or                                              
denominational workers those guys aren't                                        
teachable so if they're if they're good                                         
average salt-of-the-earth laymen and                                            
they hold to a different theology I'm                                           
not so worried because those people                                             
listen those people question the                                                
assumptions if I can give a logical                                             
argument those people will come along                                           
but if they're completely close-minded                                          
on it they've already made up their mind                                        
then there's no sense me trying to come                                         
and change the way they think well I                                            



just you know again be beating my head                                          
against the wall so I want to know some                                         
of those that kind of things I would                                            
want to know financially if the books                                           
are in good order I don't I wouldn't be                                         
so concerned about do they have money in                                        
the bank or are they in a financial                                             
crisis you know it's called it is called                                        
a church after all I would just want to                                         
know is everything in good order so                                             
that I really know what is actually                                             
there I want to know what the history of                                        
the church is is there are churches that                                        
were born in the kick ative mood are                                            
they do they have a good fellowship do                                          
they have a sweet fellowship or is it                                           
that basically everybody in that church                                         
hates each other                                                                
and they just go there because of                                               
whatever the reason is if they're a                                             
loving group of laymen who are honestly                                         
eager to sit and study the Word of God                                          
hey there's a good possibility there                                            
their books are in order                                                        
there's no shenanigans going on                                                 
everything can be aboveboard that's a                                           
that's a good situation regardless of                                           
whether it is a big church a small                                              
church a growing church a dying church                                          
none of that bothers me too much I would                                        
look at that in my personality I would                                          
say you know do I do I like the                                                 
neighborhood do would would I enjoy                                             
standing behind that pulpit and                                                 
preaching every Sunday and will these                                           
people allow me to preach verse by verse                                        
or are they want in a 16-minute go get                                          
em tiger you know motivational speech I                                         
want to I want to pick the personality                                          
of the church more than anything else                                           
and see that thank you I appreciate your                                        
ministry and David driving in Maine I                                           
hope that in Maine there aren't people                                          
block on the streets and that you're                                            
able to drive well enjoy David does you                                         
go there thank you appreciate that's                                            
okay let's come to Charles in Tulsa I                                           
would have looked at Ephesians 1 1 and                                          
Paul says to the Saints is this a quick                                         
and easy way to see who is writing - yes                                        
it is going back to the Ephesians                                               
passage which I did not back up to                                              
Ephesians chapter 1 verse 1                                                     
let's get there where he says Paul an                                           
apostle of Jesus Christ by the will of                                          
God to the Saints which are at Ephesus                                          
and and to the faithful in Christ Jesus                                         
now I think that we've got two groups of                                        
people here it would be as you say a                                            
quick and easy way to see who is writing                                        
to now that's if you agree with me on                                           
Saints that becomes a quick and easy way                                        



to see who is writing to if you take                                            
Saints as all believers then it's not so                                        
quick and easy then it's just Paul                                              
apostle of Jesus Christ to all believers                                        
at Ephesus and the faithful in Christ                                           
Jesus who I guess are all the believers                                         
also sorry for repeating myself                                                 
so yeah I think you're exactly right you                                        
can go to those books let's check out                                           
you know I mentioned Galatians earlier                                          
and yes he addresses it and let's see                                           
grace to you excuse me I thought he                                             
addressed it to the Brethren but that                                           
was who it's from okay he does not give                                         
a direct address there so we don't have                                         
that kind of quick and easy thing now                                           
what Charles is doing is actually a                                             
fantastic way to study the Bible that is                                        
that if you will build certain building                                         
blocks and say if I see this I'm always                                         
going to assume that if you'll do that                                          
that will save you so much time and so                                          
much error so here he's built a building                                        
block that says I assume Saints to be                                           
those who come in the kingdom gospel                                            
category and therefore when I see in                                            
Ephesians chapter 1 verse 1 that he is                                          
writing to the Saints I am going to                                             
assume that we're going to have some                                            
Kingdom                                                                         
in this that the kingdom was still being                                        
offered at that time along with our                                             
overlap of the gospel of the grace of                                           
God was still being uh was obviously                                            
being offered because it's still being                                          
offered today but you build those                                               
building blocks now that doesn't say                                            
that you just immediately say well it                                           
says Saints therefore yes we got to you                                         
or that or that's who he's writing to                                           
that just tells us my assumption is                                             
going to be this is who he's writing to                                         
now I've got to prove my assumption I've                                        
got to question my own assumption so my                                         
assumption from Ephesians 1:1 was that                                          
he writes to two groups of people to the                                        
Saints and to the faithful now I want to                                        
set out trying to to to test my                                                 
assumption to question my assumption                                            
even to disprove my assumption so what a                                        
good student of the word does it's what                                         
a good scientist does is I assume this                                          
here's my thesis and now I'm going to                                           
try to see if it holds true with the                                            
model I'm going to try to see if it can                                         
be proved disproven if so I'm going to                                          
leave it it's no sweat off my back I'm                                          
trying to learn this stuff so then we                                           
begin to look and that's where we see                                           
again in beginning in verse 3 we see all                                        
this us us we we we we in us us and then                                        
I notice that we remember I'm thinking                                          



hey it's two groups of people and then I                                        
get to verse 13 and it just shouts out                                          
in whom he also ah another group of                                             
people and then from verse 13 onward                                            
through the book I get I get us you us                                          
you us you okay                                                                 
it's confirming my suspicions so some of                                        
those building blocks for me and for                                            
Charles                                                                         
it is Saints have to do with the kingdom                                        
another building block the kingdom is                                           
not the church okay                                                             
another building block nobody was saved                                         
in the pattern of Paul until Paul until                                         
the mystery of Paul and therefore prior                                         
to Paul                                                                         
Andronicus and Junia s-- they were in                                           
Christ but not according to the pattern                                         
appalled they got into Christ some other                                        
way and these things speed to speed it                                          
up so much now if you begin to do this I                                        
don't have these written down anywhere I                                        
probably should write them down someday                                         
but if you begin to do those develop                                            
your own building blocks curbs I call                                           
them that's the reason for example that                                         
I'm able to take Bible questions on the                                         
fly because over the years I have built                                         
enough building blocks enough curbs that                                        
I can pretty quickly sometimes I have to                                        
float around a little bit and sometimes                                         
go into it and back out of it a little                                          
bit but I can pretty quickly figure out                                         
hey this is the parameters that we're                                           
going to have to deal with excellent                                            
Charles I appreciate that                                                       
question from Lori in South Carolina in                                         
Genesis 22 yes                                                                  
Genesis let me pull that up Genesis 22                                          
chapter 20 through 24 who told Abraham                                          
that Micah had borne children to the                                            
brother to his brother Nahor and what's                                         
the significance of putting one his hand                                        
under the thigh I don't have enough                                             
building blocks for that one but let's                                          
try                                                                             
Genesis chapter 20 beginning 22                                                 
beginning in verse 20 and it came to                                            
pass after these things that it was told                                        
Abraham saying behold                                                           
Milka she hath also borne children unto                                         
thy brother Nahor huz buz kim UL hesed                                          
by the way this is the the word s it is                                         
loving kindness mercy has Oh Phil - Jude                                        
laughs Beth                                                                     
well house of God I believe that it is                                          
and Betty whale begat Rebecca these                                             
eight Milka did bear to Nahor Abraham's                                         
brother and his concubine whose name was                                        
Ray uma she also bare teba and gay                                              
Hammond and yeah let's so just leave                                            
those names there okay I am not seeing                                          



the part about both ID there although I                                         
know that I have read that in the 21 24                                         
okay 24 when you get into chapter 24                                            
it's right there verses 1 through 7 we                                          
woman - oh that's 23 okay                                                       
see I told you I didn't have enough to                                          
go by here we go                                                                
Abraham was old and we'll stricken an                                           
age and the Lord had blessed him in all                                         
things and Abraham said unto his eldest                                         
servant of the house that ruled over the                                        
land put I pray thee thy hand under my                                          
thigh and I will swear to thee ok so I                                          
am going to first of all we're gonna                                            
start there in Genesis 24 and we're                                             
going to see if our friend dr. Bullinger                                        
has anything to say here we go according                                        
to the Midrash an ancient Jewish and                                            
ancient Jewish expositors a euphemism                                           
euphemism that's a nice way of saying                                           
something a euphemism for the organs of                                         
generation as most sacred according to                                          
Rabbi Ezra and present Indian custom on                                         
the thigh is the token of subjection                                            
so what I'll tell you what bollinger                                            
says there what bollinger says is I                                             
don't know but Bollinger says if you go                                         
back to the Midrash that's some ancient                                         
rabbinical documents they talk about                                            
this                                                                            
subjection and say a sacred token of                                            
subjection that you are you're you're                                           
you're from me and you're under me and                                          
that this and he calls that a euphemism                                         
why do they do that and what totally                                            
does it mean I think we're probably                                             
going to have to say that it there there                                        
are some cultural things there that                                             
neither do we understand nor will we                                            
ever fully understand even when you go                                          
back to Ibanez reverse row by or present                                        
Indian custom I assume there he's                                               
probably talking about India even when                                          
you get go back to there all you can do                                         
is say that's what they were that in the                                        
Indian culture that's what they were                                            
doing or saying at the time does it go                                          
back all the way there into that                                                
oriental culture possibly but we don't                                          
know and with these with the Midrash and                                        
other rabbinical teachings all you can                                          
say is that's what the rabbi's said how                                         
did the rabbi's know it we don't know                                           
reminds me of Fiddler on the Roof did                                           
you see I heard the other day they're                                           
gonna come out with a new Fiddler on the                                        
Roof I'm gonna remake it after 1965 or                                          
four or seven when they originally did                                          
it's gonna come out now so I                                                    
I'll pay money to go see that I hope                                            
they do as good of a job as they did on                                         
the original but remember in Fiddler on                                         



the Roof you know why do we wear the                                            
prayer shawls I don't know that's why                                           
it's tradition that's why we do it                                              
so I think some of that to try to pull                                          
off all those cultural things and and                                           
come to understand that when the                                                
scripture really doesn't fully explain                                          
it here all we have if we go to Genesis                                         
47 29                                                                           
at the time and the time drew nigh that                                         
Israel must die he called the son Joseph                                        
and said unto Him if now I have found                                           
grace in thy sight could I pray thee thy                                        
hand unto my thigh and deal kindly and                                          
truly with me bury me not so all we can                                         
pick from the context is I don't know                                           
other than it seems to be some kind of a                                        
sacred oath that says I I came from you                                         
and I'm going to be true to you and that                                        
that is carried out now whoo let's go                                           
back to who told Abraham about Milka                                            
Genesis 22 verse 20 and let's again                                             
check our friend dr. Bollinger the                                              
posterity of nahor introduced here to                                           
lead up to Rebekah the future wife of                                           
Isaac                                                                           
not proceeding further from Nahor's                                             
posterity see page 17 how Abraham's                                             
history is broken up into three portions                                        
by two posterity x' just as Isaac okay                                          
so he does not also totally answer that                                         
they rose up came to pass after these                                           
things it was told I would suspect that                                         
there's no significance to who told him                                         
therefore we don't know I suspect that                                          
you know I've done a verse by verse                                             
years ago of Genesis 1 through 11 I've                                          
not done a verse by verses Genesis 12                                           
through 50 I've done kind of a chapter                                          
by chapter be very interesting to go                                            
back into those sometime and we will                                            
have to do that okay Jerry says with all                                        
the with all the covet 19 regulations                                           
how are we as Christians to                                                     
act in light of this is Geoffrey in                                             
light of Romans chapter 13 you know                                             
Romans chapter 13 of course says obey                                           
the authorities and let every soul be                                           
subject to the higher powers for there                                          
is no power but of God                                                          
the powers that be are ordained of God I                                        
really think here that we have to look                                          
and say governments are ordained by God                                         
for certain purposes does God ordained                                          
the government to tell us whether or not                                        
we can worship no that is absolutely                                            
outside of the God ordained role for                                            
government so when government is within                                         
its realm then we obey government when                                          
it's not within its realm there is often                                        
a time to and in the course of human                                            
events it becomes necessary for one                                             



group of people to sever ties from                                              
another people of Zhai paraphrase to the                                        
Declaration of Independence we should do                                        
it with prudence it shouldn't be done                                           
quickly we should consider the                                                  
consequences of all of it but hey there                                         
there we go so again God God has                                                
ordained as it says here the powers that                                        
be are ordained of God certainly and did                                        
God ordained that the church cannot meet                                        
during this time no God didn't ordain                                           
that government ordained that are we                                            
going to obey the government I think                                            
that's when we have to come together                                            
prudently and say what's the best thing                                         
for us to do here the government has                                            
prohibited us from meeting should we                                            
meet what's the reasoning of the                                                
government what's the thinking of the                                           
government what's the desire of the                                             
government are we in line with the                                              
thinking and the desires of the                                                 
government do we want to do this and                                            
even if we say ok we want to do it then                                         
do we want to do it now do we want to do                                        
it this Sunday do we want to                                                    
next Sunday the government says that we                                         
can have if you're in New Mexico the                                            
government says we can have 25% of our                                          
capacity that is allowed to go to church                                        
it say okay we'll go buy that do we want                                        
to do that for the next 50 200 years we                                         
want to do that every Sunday do we want                                         
to do that all the time I say absolutely                                        
not                                                                             
is there any prudence to it now I don't                                         
know probably not I don't have a clue                                           
how being at 25% is going to stop you                                           
know is going to flatten the curve which                                        
they made up which never came to be                                             
which was a total farce                                                         
so am I gonna always up oh sorry sorry                                          
sorry sorry we're at capacity no doors                                          
open come in mmm I might get a ticket                                           
you might get a ticket might bump me off                                        
all the social media I might you know                                           
give me put me in prison whatever the                                           
Paul didn't go by all of that did he and                                        
Paul wrote these words he's the guy that                                        
ended up in prison remember so I think                                          
we're to react in light of Romans 13 and                                        
saying there is a god-given role for                                            
government but if government is not in                                          
their god-given role then I don't have                                          
to obey it that's that's even true you                                          
know children obey your parents and what                                        
if the dad and a drunken rage tells his                                         
son to go and play in the highway yes                                           
sir I'm going to play in the highway                                            
then should should the should the son                                           
obey his dad in the drunken rage                                                
children obey your parents what it says                                         



no he shouldn't do it                                                           
he should disobey his dad in the drunken                                        
rage in fellas dad to grow up so I think                                        
you have to go with what really is the                                          
authority that is there                                                         
and carry out in that manner okay so we                                         
have from Bev who says when asking                                              
questions of a church find out ah                                               
this goes back to Tony's question when                                          
asking questions about a church find out                                        
who really runs the church how long has                                         
the secretary been there yeah you know                                          
whether it's the secretary or the                                               
chairman of the Deacons or the custodian                                        
or you know the pianist who knows but                                           
you really do want to stop and figure                                           
out who are the power players every                                             
church has them every organization has                                          
them and you know that I think because                                          
every every organization has that uh you                                        
you you don't want to look for a place                                          
where that there's there's nobody who                                           
you know knows all the skeletons around                                         
here and all that what you have to do is                                        
just go into that very wise and very                                            
knowingly and see where all of that is                                          
and I've been burned and I suppose a lot                                        
of pastors have been burned in all that                                         
where you say huh I should have known                                           
why didn't I follow the clues on that                                           
one uh good good point I appreciate that                                        
okay Stephen has a question today is the                                        
see in Revelation chapter 10 verse 2 the                                        
same as the see in Ezekiel chapter 28                                           
verse 2 and let's look yeah here we are                                         
Revelation chapter 10 verse 2 he had in                                         
his hand a little book and he set his                                           
right foot upon the sea and his left                                            
foot upon the earth now I would take                                            
that to be let's go ahead and get verse                                         
1                                                                               
mighty angel came down from heaven I                                            
assumed down to the earth from heaven                                           
clothed with a cloud and a rainbow was                                          
on his head and his face was as it were                                         
the Sun and his feet were pillars of                                            
fire and he had this little book and he                                         
set right foot upon the sea his left                                            
foot upon the earth I am assuming that                                          
to be the ocean and the land so he is                                           
straddling if you will with the the I                                           
guess straddle wouldn't be the correct                                          
word unless he had to straddle the ocean                                        
but one foot on the ocean he's standing                                         
there miraculously one foot on the sea                                          
this is a mighty angel obviously that                                           
would be the picture anyway would be one                                        
of strength and of size now is that the                                         
same sea as we see in Ezekiel chapter 28                                        
verse 2 son of man saying to the Prince                                         
of Tyrus thus saith the LORD because                                            
thine heart is lifted up and thou has                                           



said I am God I sit in the seat of God                                          
and in the midst of the Seas yet thou                                           
art man and not God though thou set                                             
thine heart on the heart of God now are                                         
these the same my assumption is going to                                        
take me this I think we should question                                         
this assumption but my assumption is                                            
that in the revelation passage it is a                                          
literal picture of the land and the sea                                         
and this mighty angel standing literally                                        
with one foot in California and one foot                                        
in the Pacific Ocean or one foot more                                           
likely in the Land of Israel and the                                            
other foot on the Mediterranean Sea and                                         
then when we get to Ezekiel here is this                                        
Prince of Tyre indicative or a shadow of                                        
the Antichrist saying hey I'm God I sit                                         
on the seat of God                                                              
in the midst of the Seas I think that is                                        
more a reference to that glassy sea that                                        
is around the throne of God and here the                                        
Prince of Tyre is coming to say I I am                                          
sitting                                                                         
with the glassy sea around me so my                                             
hunch is to say no they're not the same                                         
that one is a reference to the heavenly                                         
see the the crystal sea the sea of glass                                        
and the other is a reference to probably                                        
the Mediterranean Sea or to littoral                                            
waters appreciate your question there                                           
thank you very much and a question from                                         
Dwayne on Facebook was Paul saved under                                         
the kingdom gospel and then also the                                            
gospel of grace or just under the gospel                                        
of grace I'm going to give a quick                                              
answer and then I'm going to back up on                                         
it because you know it wouldn't be fun                                          
if we just did quick right so I'm going                                         
to say yes under both however I wouldn't                                        
really use the word saved to answer the                                         
question so I would question the                                                
Assumption on the question was Paul                                             
saved under the kingdom gospel here's                                           
why wouldn't you saved with anybody                                             
under the kingdom gospel they Paul                                              
excuse me under the kingdom gospel there                                        
was a salvation but nobody has yet                                              
received it the salvation of the kingdom                                        
is a salvation that comes when the                                              
kingdom arrives so it was a coming                                              
salvation for example Simeon says mine                                          
eyes have seen my salvation                                                     
he recognizes Jesus as the Messiah as                                           
the Savior but he doesn't die and go to                                         
heaven he dies later we'd have no record                                        
of his death but he dies later and goes                                         
on to Sheol where he awaits the                                                 
salvation that comes in the kingdom so                                          
there is an eternal life in the kingdom                                         
and there is a salvation in the kingdom                                         
but it's it's with the kingdom and so                                           
you have to wait until the kingdom is                                           



established so was Paul saved under the                                         
kingdom I think I would say that Paul                                           
accepted the kingdom message and had the                                        
kingdom been established in Paul's day                                          
even prior to the giving of the mystery                                         
yes he would have been saved he would                                           
have entered into the kingdom he was                                            
obeying all of the commands of the                                              
kingdom so in a very loose way if I if                                          
we wanted you saved that way in a very                                          
loose way I would say yes he is in line                                         
at for the kingdom and then you say was                                         
he saved under the kingdom and also in                                          
the gospel of grace or just under the                                           
gospel of grace now to be technical                                             
salvation as you and I discuss it is                                            
only under the gospel of grace as I said                                        
Simeon wasn't saved and yet he was                                              
righteous he understood Christ as the                                           
Messiah all of these things and he will                                         
be saved through the coming kingdom but                                         
he's in Sheol now awaiting all that in                                          
the gospel of grace however we are                                              
immediately saved we are sealed in the                                          
spirit as we saw earlier in chapter 1                                           
and so we can sit in our churches and                                           
say you know I'm saved saved saved not                                          
I'm going to be saved when the kingdom                                          
comes I'm finally going to be saved but                                         
we are saved now we are complete in                                             
Christ and when we take our last breath                                         
here and we're absent from the body we                                          
will be present with the Lord                                                   
so he had a right standing in the                                               
kingdom and he was the first to be saved                                        
in salvation as we know it today so                                             
technically he only had one salvation                                           
and he also has a promise of the                                                
inheritance and there is an eternal life                                        
that comes incidentally with that also I                                        
hope that separates those out strong                                            
enough to bring a good answer there I                                           
appreciate that and so glad to be back                                          
with you remember we do have this                                               
memorial week sale just go to                                                   
dispensational publishing you'll get the                                        
link right there and here's some of the                                         
books that we have                                                              
for sale right now got again three pages                                        
of good books there are there's a                                               
companion Bible this one right here it's                                        
a good price on it $55 and 24 cents                                             
ancient dispensational true Josephus why                                        
I'm a fundamentalist $2.49 right can't                                          
beat that the following way the Church                                          
of the New Testament so many good things                                        
right there that you can get and hey if                                         
you're planning on going to Israel which                                        
you should be this is a good one right                                          
here                                                                            
a historical and geographical study                                             
guide of Israel with a supplement for                                           



Jordan our next trip actually goes to                                           
Jordan                                                                          
$34.99 arnold fruchtenbaum has put this                                         
together it is a kind of a thick                                                
three-ring not three-ring spiral bound                                          
notebook so that you can carry it with                                          
you as you travel you can flip it and go                                        
to and it's all in alphabetical order so                                        
you say hey where injera shhhhhh I don't                                        
know anything about Jairus or you're in                                         
the hotel room tomorrow we're going to                                          
Jairus any what do you know about                                               
cherish I don't know anything                                                   
Randy's never talked about it Oh some to                                        
the Jays cherish there it is and talk                                           
about all the neat things that have                                             
happened there through history and you                                          
come educated it's a really good book                                           
they're a historical and geographical                                           
study guide of Israel with a supplement                                         
for Jordan so lots of let's say lots of                                         
good stuff there dispensationalism                                              
before Darby the greatness of the                                               
kingdom                                                                         
it's a classic book right there and by                                          
the way once you do that you probably                                           
should just click shop and oh look there                                        
we go reading glasses                                                           
two dollars how about that there you can                                        
even get to pick your strengths you know                                        
one x one and a half two x two and a                                            
half three ah I go for the two the two                                          
point oh two bucks pretty good deal                                             
isn't it always glad you're with us and                                         
it is a blessing to see you Randy white                                         
ministries that orj I'll be back on a                                           
full schedule this wee                                                          
I do know that I will not be on a                                               
theological insomniac tonight but                                               
possibly tomorrow night and look forward                                        
to seeing all of you there and our                                              
Wednesday night Bible study Thursday                                            
night doctrinal study we're in right now                                        
Randy at Randy white ministries dot RG                                          
you are a wonderful friend I appreciate                                         
that good to see you stay safe this week                                        
and healthy this week and in the Lord                                           
this week god bless each one of you who                                         
are going and Stephen says I hope all                                           
you guys will be in Branson amen I go to                                        
our website and click the retreat                                               
information there and check it out                                              
to go to Branson there you go just go                                           
right there after you've signed up for                                          
the Holy Land tour you can slide right                                          
over here click retreat and push the                                            
button the psalms graphically presented                                         
there's all the info click here to                                              
register we'd love to see you there                                             
it'll be great                                                                  
I'm Randy white this has been a fun day                                         
get you an African violet that's what                                           



you need not a reason to live you need                                          
an African violet that that and watching                                        
ask the theologian on a daily basis that                                        
will feed your soul your mind your                                              
spirit and maybe your funny bone every                                          
now and then too                                                                
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